The April 2008 Council meeting for Penn Lake Park Borough was held on 4/2/08. The meeting commenced at approximately 7:30pm with the Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag.  Roll Call showed Favire, Beckerman, Carter, George, and Rosenstock were present.  Also in attendance was the mayor and many concerned residents.


The March 2008 minutes were presented to Council and placed on display. A motion to accept the minutes as presented was made by Favire, 2nd by George, roll call, all in favor, none opposed, motion carried.

TREASURERS REPORT:


The treasurer’s report was presented and accepted by a motion from George 2nd by Favire, Roll Call- all in favor, none opposed, motion carried.





GENERAL

PLGIT

GARBAGE
Bal.3/05/08

$  953.64

$138978.78
$13254.39

Deposits


$24404.94

$  1353.91
$22255.00

Withdrawals

$24276.65

$  6779.78
$ 3533.33

Interest

     $
    

$   335.29
$__ 51.71    

Bal. 4/02/08

$ 1081.93
     $133888.20  
$32027.77





LIQUID FUELS
  DAM   

PETTY CASH
Bal. 3/05/08

$3165.24

$1008.90

$16.83

Deposits


$    .00

$    .00

$  .00

Withdrawals

$    .00

$    .00

$  .00

Interest


$   7.84

$   2.50

$  .00
Bal.4/02/08

$3173.08

$1011.40

$16.83

SEWER FUND

Bal. 3/05/08


$137780.42

Penn Vest interest 4/1
$  9696.40 (automatic withdrawal)

Withdrawals


$  1825.34

Deposits



$      .00

Interest



$    38.80
Bal 4/02/08


$126297.48

RECEIPTS: READ




$ 1353.98

H. A. Berkheimer, EIT



$  133.80

Luzerne County, Delinquent Taxes



$   98.00

Realty Transfer Taxes



$   75.00

Zoning Permits



$   50.00

Contractors Permits



$ 1520.00

Garbage Fees Collected



$14317.00

Sewer Fees Collected (Dec)


BILLS:
READ 



$   69.01

HA Berkheimer, Admin & Comm (Feb)



$ 3533.33

Keystone Sanitation, March Garbage



$   82.00

Postmaster, 2 rolls stamps  

$  150.00

Atty. Charles McCormick, April Salary



$  611.98

FNCB – Interest on Loan



$  200.00

Zoning Officer Salary-Sally Horny, 






March



$    8.20

Sally Horny, ZO misc, Postage



$  283.50

Borton Lawson Eng, EAP & Dam



$   57.63

Verizon- Telephone 3/7 to 4/6/08



$   24.00

DGK Ins, Tax Collector Bond



$ 1650.00

WH Boro, fire protection, 2 qtrs


George made a motion to pay the bills, 2nd by Favire, roll call, all in favor, none opposed, motion carried.
 

UNFINISHED BUSINESS:

Carter stated that he would like to start with business from last month.  The first would be the question about the ownership of the dirt part of the road of Hollenback Rd.  We are still unclear as to who the owner is and whether or not it was turned over to the Borough. The Baslers seem to be sure it was turned over to the lake.  We will approach Dennison Twp and see if jointly we could ask the Game Commission to help make repairs to the road.  Since the majority of the traffic is during hunting season and since the cell towers are there as well we’ll ask and see if they can assist to maintain the road.  

Second item, Carter said
is we were going to check on the lake spraying for the bladderworts that we do every spring.  Greg Robinson seems to have become our lake management guru with the fish stocking and going to conferences on lake management.  He contacted the company that makes the solution for the spraying, Joe Gallagher of ECO Solutions. The chemicals that they put into the lake are regulated by DEP and the Fish Commission, its called Navigate and used for lily pads and bladderworts.  Based on the information received it seems that its safe to go ahead and spray for the bladderworts, no effect on our fish population.  Discussion ensued.  Carter made a motion to spray the lake for lily pads and bladderworts as maintenance, 2nd Favire, roll call all in favor none opposed, motion carried.



Carter said that last month there were comments made about the condition of the roads here in Penn Lake.  It came out as Potholes plague Penn Lake Park.  Feels that this is a bit of an exaggeration and doesn’t know how this came about.  After the meeting I went around and looked and Sue went around also and the roads are really in pretty good condition.  Lakeview Drive may have 1 or 2 little potholes, some dips & valleys perhaps.  Hollenback in poor shape and we are addressing this.  Some of the back roads have some potholes, dips & valleys but we are not plagued by potholes.  Half of Terrace & Williams Dr may have some small potholes, but generally the roads are in good condition.  If anyone has any specific concern and want to bring anything to councils attention, that’s fine and please do so. Discussion ensued.


Carter continued that there also was a comment about a drainage issue on Darby Dr.  There was a lot of rain that week and the drain was clogged.  Discussion followed.  


Carter said we are looking for the survey of the park area and Sally found it and Joe has that now.  


Carter reminded everyone that the public hearing for the conditional use permit for timbering is on April 15th, at 7:00pm.


The zoning hearing is on the 21st of April.

QUESTIONS:

CORRESPONDENCE:


Carter said he received a correspondence from the PA Turnpike Comm. saying that in order to eliminate any encroachment situations they wish to be notified of any site development applications & receipt of plans for all properties in our jurisdiction adjacent to the turnpike, also notices of zoning actions on properties adjacent to the turnpike.  Carter contacted the originator of the letter in regard to the timbering and has not heard anything back from them.  


Carter continued that the other correspondence was from the Luzerne County office of Community Development.  They wish the communities to recognize the benefits of the program publicly.  Carter stated that we have benefited from the program the most recent was the valve replacement at the dam.  Discussion followed.

COMMITTEE REPORTS:


Mayor Warner said he received a call about burning. Smoke was going into a woman’s home.  He checked with Sally and apparently we don’t have an ordinance that addresses burning.  We have a nuisance ordinance in place but nothing on burning. Discussion followed.


Favire said that the cost of the spraying for the lily pads & bladderworts by Eco Solutions is $500.00.  Sue commented that she doesn’t believe that the cost has gone up from last year.


George reported that the hole by Kitty Braun’s property has been taken care of.


Rosenstock said that she has been in touch with Jill Casarella and she may be interested in running the summer program but there are a few items that still need to be discussed and ironed out; still some details to discuss.


Sally Horny said she issued 3 zoning permits, 1 contractors certificate, 1 zoning hearing board meeting, 1 conditional use application and the hearing with the board is scheduled for the 21st at 6:00pm.


NEW BUSINESS:


Carter said we have to pass a resolution to appoint Wayne Gower as our EMA Coordinator.  Carter made a motion to appoint Wayne Gower as our EMA Coordinator, 2nd George, roll call all in favor, none opposed motion carried.  George asked if Tom Carter would be the point contact with the Borough and Carter said he would check with Wayne he actually thinks it will be our Mayor.  Discussion followed.


Carter said we received several correspondences from the Luzerne County Planning Dept about developing a hazard mitigation plan.  By 2009-2010 every municipality will be required to have a hazard mitigation plan.  We are kind of isolated here but with the turnpike close, plane crashes, whatever, there is potential for emergencies here at the lake, so we have to have a plan how we would react to situations.  Spoke with Nancy Snee of the Luzerne county planning dept and it looks like there may be 1 meeting involved to come up with a plan and if we don’t do it with them we will need to do it on our own 2 or 3 years from now.  The mayor has graciously agreed to be our representative and be involved with this.  Wayne Gower will also be involved.


Carter made a suggestion that perhaps we consider hiring someone to take care of the general maintenance of the roads, trees, brush, grass this summer for the borough.  In the past we have always contracted this out.  We’ve spent about $7,000 a year in the past. We could hire someone for the borough for 8-10 dollars an hr to do some of the work that needs to be done.  Discussion followed.  We will need to check with our insurance as well.


George said that we haven’t done anything like this in the past but April 22nd is Earth Day and maybe we can all do something to clean up some of the debris perhaps while walking around the lake.  Maybe we can all do a part to keep the area beautiful and clean by picking up some of the garbage.


Mr. Cadwallader asked if he could have some help in cleaning some of the dead limbs from the lake.  Tom said he would be glad to help.  Discussion ensued about the inspection of the bridges.  They are done regularly.  George said that a few years ago when the road was closed at the two entrances and traffic was diverted and had to go through the lake.  She was concerned and called the stone quarry and was told what the load was and then called the engineer and was told that the bridges are guaranteed up to 100 tons and the trucks were below or close to it and they were fine going over the bridges.  We should be okay with the trucks that go over them now.  Discussion followed.



Motion to adjourn the meeting was made by Carter, 2nd by George, all in favor, none opposed, motion carried.


Meeting adjourned.







Teresa Wojciechowski, Secy




